
Kim Hatherly


GYMEA  NSW  2227


28 January 2021


Director Social and Infrastructure Assessments, Planning and Assessment

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment

Locked Bag 5022

PARRAMATTA NSW 2124


Re: Alterations and Additions to President Private Hospital  
Applicant: Macquarie Health Corporation Limited 

Application No: SSD-10320 

As a lifelong resident of the suburb in which President Private Hospital is located, a member of 
Sutherland Shire Historical Society and longtime researcher into the local history of this area, I 
object to Macquarie Health Corporation’s proposal to demolish the historic house situated on the 
President Private Hospital site.


Whilst having no argument with the owner’s wish to redevelop and upgrade the hospital facilities, I 
do object to any design or plan which involves the demolition of the heritage item known as 
“Hotham House” which has stood on the site since 1913 (present address 65 Hotham Road, 
Gymea). 


“Hotham House” is listed as an item of local significance in the Sutherland Shire Local 
Environmental Plan (LEP) 2015 at Schedule 5, Environmental Heritage, identified as Item 1510.


The attached submission addresses the Heritage Impact Statement prepared for Macquarie 
Health by Graham Brooks of GBA Heritage and shown in Application SSD-10320 as EIS Appendix 
14 Statement of Heritage Impact.


In accordance with the Department’s privacy statement, I acknowledge that my personal details in 
this covering letter will be collected but consent to the publication of my name and residential 
suburb only.


I declare that I have made no political donations or gifts in the last two years, or at any time.


Please see separate document being my submission in objection to Macquarie Health’s plan to 
demolish “Hotham House” as part of its proposed alterations and additions to President Private 
Hospital.


Yours faithfully


Kim Hatherly





